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ell hello readers and welcome to the June 2014 edition of ΨWǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘΩ! Every reader of last monthΩs edition will have noticed the 

tremendous sense of frustration which emanated from my editorial, a frustration which yet again nearly drove me to a point of capitulation 

and calling it a day on the production of these newsletters. Just two things have kept me going, under normal circumstances I thoroughly enjoy 

compiling them, but more importantly, so many of you clearly enjoy receiving them. 

For those trying to keep abreast of developments within the world of coarse scale O gauge, this month there is one particular piece of news which should 

raise a cheer with many readers. This month you will see for yourselves, confirmation that Allen Levy and the team at ACE Trains are planning to make use 

of the pages of this publication. I know already, from the various emails I have been sent, just how much many of you appreciate this move, something I 

have many times doubted would ever happen, but clearly it can and will ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ŎƻƴǾƛƴŎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ ōŜ good for the wider hobby. 

Without further ado, letΩs climb onboard ǘƘŜ ΨI!ttL9w ¢La9{ 9·tw9SSΩ and head on down the line to see exactly what this monthΩs contributors have got to 

ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴΦ 9ȄŎƛǘƛƴƎΣ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƛƴΗ   David Upton 

 

 

If the frontispiece looked familiŀǊ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ 

inspiration, the iconic cover of the December 1954 

Meccano Magazine. 
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News from Benelux  

& the Continent , 

with Rob Giskes  

& Bilk en Speelgoed.   
 

The J 94 project  

òPeople who have met Bruce Palmer in the last few months may have noticed that Bruce had a small black 0  gauge 

locomotive  with him. Many of you know that the dev elopment  of a new locomotive model cost s time  and when you need 

to communicate with people who hardly speak English , you can imagine it t akes a lot of effort ! 

Bruce has asked a lot of people what their opinion is about the prototype of the J 94  while I sought opinions here in  

Holland . As I was doing so, I was surprised to discover  I was talk ing with the two men who restor ed the Dutch J 94!!!  

(Pictured  below)  
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This fine restoration is known in Holland simply as 8811.  

Images courtesy of Frits Thies  
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Eventually,  Bruce was able to write a report in which he provide d MERKUR with our feedback , with us splitting the work 

between us . Bruce  worked with the technical details and I tried to explain to MERKUR what the meaning of the ôfeedback õ 

is and ha d to persuade them to alter the model  in line with the results of that feedback . 

In a very short period  of time  we received a drawing concerning the remarks on the steps and the railing.  
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Bilk en Speelgoed  


